
 

 8 February 2024 
Issue 2 

LYNMORE SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 
www.lynmore.school.nz 

KEEP MOVING 
KEEP GROWING 
KEEP LEARNING 

Tupungia te aroha o te ako  
hei anga mua 

 

 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION… 
 

· Second Hand Uniform 
Sale 

Next Friday, 16th February outside the 
school hall at 8.30am.  Cash only with 
most items $5.00 each. 

 

· Lucky Book Club 
Issue 1 of the Scholastic Book Club has 
gone home. Orders are OPEN and  will 
CLOSE on Friday, 23 February.  
 

· School Pool 
Our school pool is up and running again. 
Yay! All classes have worked through an 
induction in week 1. In preparation for 
Swimming sessions with the class can all 
students please have a named swim bag, 
togs, towel and goggles. Please ensure 
ALL items are named.  
 
We look forward to being back up and  
running in our school pool and our stu-
dents gaining water safety skills. Your 
child's teacher will be in touch to let you 
know what day they will be swimming. 
 
· Brown Shopping Bags 
Yes, we are still collecting them!  This is a 
school fundraiser and we appreciate your 
ongoing support.  
 

One of our local businesses is after as 
many brown shopping bags as we can 
supply and will pay us per bag! The bags 
must be clean, nicely folded  “shopping 
online” brown bags.  Thank you! 

Sunhats are compulsory in  
Term 1 when outside. 
Please be sunsmart!!! 

PLEASE return any library books you may have found in the  
holidays to the school office asap.  Thank you! 

YAY! Our school pool is OPEN!   
A BIG thank you to everyone who has 

supported, and helped, with raising 
the funds to cover the cost of the  

repairs needed!  
So very exciting for our children! 

 

A VERY BIG THANK YOU to 
Duncan Ashford 

for your drive, passion and expertise. 



 
 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL  

 

Kia ora koutou, 

I hope you have all had a fantastic week. Our tamariki are getting into their new daily routines 
with the change up in our school timetable. Feedback so far is that the shorter last block of one 
hour means children are more focussed and teachers can get some quality learning time in spite 
of the hot afternoons. I hope some of you are managing to enjoy our rivers and lakes while we 
can.  

Swimming - Kauhoe 

It is fantastic that we have this resource available to us. Every class has the opportunity to swim 
each week. I want to say a huge thank you to one of our parents - Duncan Ashford for his expert 
guidance, leading and monitoring of the pool refurbishment last year. We certainly can’t thank 
you enough Duncan. Also a big shout out to you - our community for supporting the fundraising 
efforts throughout 2023. Without your support, we could not have done this. On that note:  
I haven’t forgotten about inviting our last year’s Year 6’s for a pool night. I promise to look into 
this.  
 
We have one more task on hand and that is heating the pool to allow us to use it effectively in 
Terms 2 & 3. We hope to get this sorted soon. In the meantime, we are grateful for the warm 
weather which means the cool of the water is welcomed. 
 

Please note: At this stage we are not inviting any swim schools in to use the pool at this time. 
This is so we can identify exactly what it takes to keep our water quality at a consistent premium 
and what costs are involved in running our pool. This may be something we will look at for term 2 
and beyond. 
 

Water Safety - Kia Maanu, Kia Ora 

We have very high expectations and strict procedures in place to ensure the safety of our tamari-
ki is paramount when using our pool. We know it is exciting to be in and around the pool however 
children may be asked to sit on the bleachers and watch if children are not in the correct swim-
ming attire or their behaviour on the day may challenge our expectations. 
 

Sunsmart - Rā atamai 

It’s pretty hot out there and we need to do what we can to keep our tamariki safe. Please sun-
block your child before they leave for school and start the day by wearing a hat. We will have 
sunblock in classes and we will also be reminding them to wear a hat when leaving the class-
room. 

Stationery - Tuhinga tuhi 

Please contact your child’s teacher if you need some extra time or if we can assist you in any 
way. 

Heads up - Apologies, the short week has got us. Consultation with you will start next week in 
regards to a slight change to our start and finish time. We have many children who are at school 
well before 9am and we want to know if we can start school at 8.45am and finish at 2.45pm. Take 
the time to have a think about it and we will get a survey out next week. 

Ngā mihi nunui 

Hinei Taute 

Principal 



 
 

FUN IN THE SCHOOL POOL... 

 

Yay for our school pool! 



 
 

PC4L AWARDS 

 
Aroha Curiosity Integrity Courage 

Whare Ako Kupe Classes 

Jessica 
Kupe 6 

From day one you 
have quietly shone 
so many of our 
school values. Your 
thoughtfulness,  and 
consideration of 
others has not gone 
unnoticed. You are 
clearly a diligent, 
focused learner who 
embraces challenges 
with a positive  
attitude. We are  
delighted to have 
you on board in 
Kupe 6! 
 

Finn 
Kupe 2 

For always listening 
and helping his 
classmates when 
they are struggling. 
Finn continuously 
thinks of others and 
ways to make them 
feel welcomed and 
settled in the morn-
ing at school. Well 
done Finn, we are 
lucky to have you in 
Kupe 2. Thanks for 
being such a huge 
help for Whaea  
Anna.  

 Poppy 
Kupe 6 

For displaying initiative 
and adapting to our new 
learning environment in a 
positive and thoughtful 
way. You have shown us 
in such a short time that 
you are kind, hard work-
ing, respectful and re-
sponsible. Thank you for 
stepping up this week 
with the TV news and 
showing qualities of a 
great class leader. 
 
 

Shante  
Kupe 5 

For already displaying  
remarkable leadership 
skills since starting 
school this year. Your 
thoughtfulness and will-
ingness to help others 
have not gone unnoticed. 
Your dedication to learn-
ing and your optimistic 
approach to challenges 
are admirable qualities. 
We are fortunate to have 
you as a member of Kupe 
5! Ka mau te wehi e hine!!  
 
 

Ari  
Kupe 1 

For starting the year with 
an amazing sense of  
belonging. You have been 
looking after your new 
classmates, role modeling 
how to use the class ma-
terials and most of all be-
ing kind.  

Lydia 
Kupe 4 

For your fantastic 
start in Kupe 4. You 
have shown courage 
since day one and 
adapted with ease to 
new classroom rou-
tines. We love seeing 
your smiling face ar-
rive each morning 
and can see friend-
ships blossoming.  
Tino pai Lydia! We are 
excited for what this 
year brings.  

 

Ella 
Kupe 3 

For the way you have 
taken a deep breath 
and stepped into year 
2!  You bravely come 
into class every morn-
ing ready to help and 
ready to learn!  You 
are a superstar and 
we are lucky to have 
you! 



 
 

PC4L AWARDS 

 
Aroha Curiosity Integrity Courage 

Whare Ako Ihenga Classes 

Harry  
Ihenga 5 

For the way 
you have 
shown  
kindness and  
empathy to-
wards your 
peers. You 
listen careful-
ly and have 
followed our 
class routines 
with a posi-
tive attitude. 
Thank you for 
an awesome 
start in Ihenga 
5.  

 Riley  
Ihenga 4 

For always doing the right thing even if you  
haven’t been told. You are striving for the best, 
and caring for others. Thank you for being  
trustworthy and showing so much integrity.  
Ka wani kē! 

Jack  
Ihenga 7 

For having a great start to your final senior 
year.  You already have a busy schedule and are 
successfully navigating TV, Road Patrol, learning, 
and other responsibilities asked of you.  Thank 
you for being such a reliable TV Techie. 

Dylan  
Ihenga 2 

For being an incredible role model to your peers. 
You listen intently, carefully following instruc-
tions. You can be trusted to make good choices 
and complete your mahi to the best of your abil-
ity. You help others and have been a fabulous 
helper for me over the past week as well. What an 
awesome start to the year, ka rawe Dylan! 

Hadley  
Ihenga 3 

For being an amazing role model in Ihenga 3. 
Hadley, you have been working hard with all the 
learning activities. You always listen carefully 
and do your very best. What a great start to the 
year! Ka pai, Hadley! 

Lily 
Ihenga 6 

For stepping up as a leader in our class. Lily, you 
have been a role model in our class, displaying 
work ethic, supporting others, and ‘going hard’ 
during our class games, without any encourage-
ment. I look forward to working with you in 
2024! 

Gus   
Ihenga 1 

For such an amazing start to school.  You have a 
positive ‘can-do’ attitude and set yourself high 
standards. You make good decisions and are a 
great role model for the class. Keep up the awe-
some effort Gus. You are a star! 

 



 
 

PC4L AWARDS 

 
Aroha Curiosity Integrity Courage 

Whare Ako Hinemoa Classes 

Aaron 
Hinemoa 3 

For offering to help 
in class every  
morning. Aaron we 
appreciate your em-
pathy and kindness 
toward your peers. 
We love the way you 
include others in 
play and listen to 
and take turns with 
your friends. Aaron 
you have made a 
fantastic start to the 
year. You are   
already an asset to 
our class. Kia kaha! 
 

Freddie 
Hinemoa 6 

For your wonderful 
start to 2024, senior 
school and our 
class. Your friendly 
manner and willing-
ness to help others 
has been an asset to 
us all as we begin 
our new year. 
Thanks Freddie for 
showing Aroha. 

 Deagan 
Hinemoa 4 

For the quick and efficient 
way you have settled into 
a new year level and all 
the demands  of new 
learning. Deagan, you fin-
ish your work to a high 
standard and display your 
personality through your 
artwork. You have already 
made some good friends 
and are a role model to 
the whole class. It is a 
pleasure to have you in 
Hinemoa 4. 
 

Caden 
Hinemoa 6  

For the constant integrity 
you show both inside and 
outside the classroom. 
You quietly go about your 
work and are already 
striving for excellence. 
You are a wonderful tua-
kana in our space and we 
are incredibly lucky to 
have you in Hinemoa 6. 

 

Griff  
Hinemoa 5 

For being a proactive 
member of Hinemoa 5. 
Through your words and 
actions, you support and 
encourage others. You use 
your initiative to problem 
solve and anticipate what 
you will need to complete 
any learning activity, al-
ways applying your best 
effort. Ka Rawe! 

Evie 
Hinemoa 1 

For showing such 
courage in the way 
you have started 
school, even starting 
to read in just your 
second week! You are 
a wonderful person 
to get to know and I 
can see how lucky we 
are to have you in 
Hinemoa 1! Kia maia- 
keep being brave! 
 

 

Preston 
Hinemoa 2 

For the courage you 
have shown starting a 
new school. You have 
fit right into our 
classroom and have 
made some friends. 
We are very lucky to 
have you in Hinemoa 
2 - Keep showing 
courage and being 
brave! 



 
 

CAN YOU HELP PLEASE... 

 
 
 
 

 



 
 

PANUI O NGĀ HAKINAKINA/SPORTS NEWS 

LYNMORE NETBALL - TERM 1 2024 
The Term 1 Future Ferns programme is a 6 week programme for Years 0-6.  
New players are welcome at all grades!  The programme offers a modified version of  
netball starting with small teams and courts for Years 0-2 and progressing to full sized courts and 
larger teams for Years 5-6.   
COST:  
Year 1/2 $30  Year 3/4 $30  
Year 5/6 $35 
DAY: Games are played on 
Monday afternoons. Games 
begin on Monday, 26th  
February. 
TIME:  Year 1-4 play at 
4.00pm, Year 5/6 play at 
5.00pm.  Practice times are 
determined by the team 
coach. 
VENUE: All games are 
played at the Rotorua Netball 
Courts on Malfroy Road. 
Practices will be held at  
Lynmore School.   
COACHES: Each team  
requires a coach.  Teams 
cannot be entered into the 
competition without parent 
help. During the game, our 
Year 1/2 and 3/4 coaches 
are on court with their teams 
supporting and encouraging 
our players. Additional parent support is required for sideline management and substitutions. An 
umpire will be supplied for our Year 5/6 teams so coaches will not be required to umpire at this 
level.   Please indicate on the form if you are able to assist with coaching a team.    
 
COACHING SUPPORT AND COURSES 
Full resources and coaching plans are supplied by the Future Ferns programme to assist parents 
with coaching.  A free coaching session is also run by Netball Rotorua. 
Future Ferns Coaching course Friday 22nd February, 5:30-7pm 
 
REGISTRATIONS 
To register please complete the form here:  https://forms.schoolappsnz.co.nz/form-6607398/
netball-term-1-2024 
 
Registrations close Thursday 15th February.  
If you have any questions please contact Catherine Donovan  

Email: sports@Lynmore.school.nz 
 
 



 
 

PANUI O NGĀ HAKINAKINA/SPORTS NEWS 

TERM 1 FUTSAL 
Registrations Close TODAY, Thursday 8th February 

Futsal is the official version of indoor football (soccer).  The competition is open 
to players from Year 3-6.  It's fast-paced, great for skill development and lots of 

fun!  New players are welcome, so join in and give it a go. 
FORMAT: 

Years 3/4 and 5/6 
Mixed and Girls' only Teams 
5 a-side 
2 x 18 min halves 

DAY/TIME: Games are played on Sundays between 10.00am - 6.00pm. 

COST: $25 per player 

REGISTRATIONS 
Registrations are online here: 
https://forms.schoolappsnz.co.nz/form-6603274/futsal-term-1-2024-lynmore-
school 
 
 

TERM 1 CRICKET  
Registrations close TODAY Thursday, 8th February  

Registrations for INCREDIBALL and SUPERSMASH cricket are now open for 
Term 1.   

INCREDIBALL CRICKET (YEARS 3-6) 
SPECIAL TERM 1 PRICE - ONLY $10 
Incrediball Cricket is played with a soft cricket ball and plastic gear. Games are 
played in teams of six.  Every child bowls one over and batters bat in pairs for 
two overs.  Batters stay in for the full two overs even if they get out.  It is suited 
for children that have reasonably developed hand-eye coordination, but the 
emphasis is still on having fun and gaining confidence!   
 

Years 3-6  
Teams of 6 (new format) 
Thursday, (Approx 3.30pm - 5.00pm), Smallbone Park, Devon Street 
6 Weeks - 15th February until 21st March 
All gear provided 
COST: $10 per player  

 
Registrations for Incrediball Cricket: 
Incrediball registration is via Lynmore School.  Please register here: 
https://forms.schoolappsnz.co.nz/form-6604184/cricket-2024-term-1 



 
 

PANUI O NGĀ HAKINAKINA/SPORTS NEWS 

SUPERSMASH CRICKET - YEARS 0-3 
Supersmash Cricket is an entry level, coached programme and is best suited to 
children aged  5-8 years old.  It's designed to help participants learn the basic 

skills of cricket.  

6-week programme 

3.45pm – 4.45pm at Smallbone Park. 

Children can attend either a TUESDAY or a THURSDAY afternoon session. 

Starts Tuesday 13th or Thursday 15th February 

All gear provided 

COST: $30 paid online to Northern Districts Cricket 

Registrations for Supersmash Cricket: 

Registration for the Supersmash Cricket programme is via Northern Districts 
Cricket. 

To register your child for Supersmash Cricket click here:  

https://www.playhq.com/new-zealand-cricket/register/6e7f86 

Lynmore Swimming Sports  
Wednesday, 6th March 

Is your child in years 4-6 and interested in taking part in the  
Lynmore Swimming Sports? Can they swim at least two strokes and 
confidently swim 25m of the Aquatic Centre outdoor pool non-stop? 
If your child is interested in participating can you please fill out the 
following form by Wednesday 14th February to secure their place in 

Lynmore Swimming Sports.  
If you have any questions please contact Mrs Mac 

(stacey.macdonald@lynmore.school.nz).  
 https://forms.schoolappsnz.co.nz/form-6573565/2024-lynmore-

swimming  

LYNMORE SCHOOL APP 
Download the Lynmore School App and receive notifications for all your favourite 

sports direct to your phone! Details for the App are on the Lynmore School Website 
or at this link here: 

https://www.lynmore.school.nz/1/pages/8-lynmore-school-app 

If you have any sports enquiries contact Catherine Donovan Email: 
Sports@Lynmore.school.nz 



 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 
 

 
 

 

SCHOOL UNIFORM 
 

Tartan skorts and School Hats 
are available at the School Office. 

 

Tartan Skorts (sizes 4  -  12)  -  $37.00 
(Bigger sizes can be made to order!) 

 

School Hats (sizes S, M and L)  -  $12.00 

If you need to  
contact the School Dental  Service 

please phone: 0800 525 378 

SCHOOL STATIONERY 

Please ensure your child/ren have the correct 
stationery to start the new school year. 

Our stationery packs/lists are available on-line 
through Office Max. 

If you require any further information please 
contact their class teacher. 

Our school DONATION is $150.00 for the eldest 
child and $75.00 for any additional family  

member.  These are tax deductible and receipts 
can be emailed directly to you for any  

donations received.  



 
 

PANUI/PUBLIC NOTICE... 

 



 
 

PANUI/PUBLIC NOTICE... 

 



 
 

PANUI/PUBLIC NOTICE... 

 

More information on the next page…. 



 
 

PANUI/PUBLIC NOTICE... 

Page 2  

 



 
 

PANUI/PUBLIC NOTICE... 

 

 SWIMMING LESSONS AND SURVIVAL SKILLS 
MARGS Swim School - St Mary’s School 

Phone: 0274599286 

We are fixing: Bikes, Electrical, PC’s & 
Laptops, Electrical, Clothing, General 

Items. Any Questions, don’t hesitate to 
get in touch recycling@rotorualc.nz 

 

We have a free repair event  
coming up and thought our  
community would like to know.  
Taking anything broken/faulty 
and helping with advise and 
fixing if possible. 
 
Register now (click through the 
link below) and you’ll be given 
a time to turn up and have your 
item seen on the 17th February. 
https://www.facebook.com/
share/vq3GLLfSu4o2sjcp/?
mibextid=9l3rBW 

17th February 2024  



 
 

SCHOOL MAP 2024 

 



Proudly sponsoring the Lynmore 
School PC4L Principal Awards 

Opening Hours  
8am—3pm Weekdays 
8am—3.30pm Weekends 

 

 

ARE YOU INTERESTED IN SUPPORTING OUR SCHOOL BY ADVERTISING ON THE BACK OF OUR NEWSLETTERS. Please contact Mary-Anne at the school office  -  thanks! 

Rotorua Central Mall, ROTORUA 

Proudly sponsoring PC4L  

2024 TERM DATES 
Term 1  

30 January -  12 April 
 

Term 2 
30 April  -  5 July  

 
Term 3 

22 July  -  27 September 
 

Term 4 
14 October  -  13 December 

Supporting Lynmore School 

CALENDAR OF SCHOOL EVENTS COMING UP… 
à Friday, 9th Feb.    Community 2.10pm in the school hall 
à Tuesday, 13th Feb.  H6 Senior School Museum visit 
à Thursday, 15th Feb.  K6 Senior School Museum visit 
à Friday, 16th Feb.  I6/7 Senior School Museum visit 
à      Community 2.10pm in the school hall  -  
                Ihenga 2 Performing 

 
# March 6th  - LYNMORE SWIMMING SPORTS 

YMCA — Before and After School Care  (based at Lynmore School Hall) 
For more information please email oscar.waikato@ymcahamilton.org.nz 

Or call 07 8382529! 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS / TERM DATES 

PLEASE SUPPORT THESE BUSINESSES THAT SUPPORT US! 


